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Minutes
Staffing Committee
5pm Monday 28th July 2025
Virtual Meeting Via Zoom
Present: 
Councillor C. Thomas 
Councillor L. Davies
Councillor H. Gronow
Councillor C. Roberts
Councillor L. Tomkinson

In attendance:
Tony Graham - Chief Executive
1.
Election of Chair


Cllr C. Thomas was nominated and seconded for Chair. There were no other nominations. 


AGREED:

Cllr C. Thomas was elected as Chair.

2.
Election of Vice Chair

Cllr C. Roberts was nominated and seconded as Vice Chair. There were no other nominations. 


AGREED:

Cllr C. Roberts was elected as Vice Chair.
3.
Apologies
Cllr S. Pritchard.
4.
Declarations of Interest

None.
5.
Well-Being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015

The Chair reminded Members of their duty under the Act. 
AGREED:
To note the duty imposed by the Act.
6.

Confidentiality

Members were reminded that the staffing committee discussions were confidential and must be treated accordingly. Members were reminded of the Code of Conduct that confidential discussions must not be disclosed to third parties under the Code of Conduct. 
Prior to the Chief Executive’s report, the Chair congratulated the Chief Executive on recently obtaining his Master’s degree (MSc) in Leadership and Management combined with ILM7 and for all the effort and hard work that went into obtaining his award of a distinction. The Chief Executive expressed his thanks to all Committee members for their support and encouragement over the last 3 years which made obtaining the qualification possible. 
7.   
Chief Executive’s Report
7.1

Staffing Updates
The Chief Executive provided a verbal update regarding the new Community Development roles working at The Graig Community Centre and Meadow Street Garden. HU and ES have settled in well and are developing the projects as expected.
There was also a conversation about the new youth volunteers that have been established and who are providing excellent support to the Community Development Team. 

AGREED:
To note the report and commend the new members of staff.

7.2

CF – Update
The Chief Executive confirmed that CF had formally requested to change her permanent contract to a 4 day week contract from September. NB as her line manager agrees with this and the Chief Executive recommended agreement based on CF’s work and effort. This has the consequence that BS’ contract will not be renewed after September which she was always aware of as a possibility. 

AGREED:
To agree the amendment to CF’s contract to 4 days and that BS’ contract will not be renewed after September.
7.3

NJC Pay Claim (2025-26)
The Chief Executive provided Members with an update on the current year’s pay claim and confirmed that a final agreement has been reached. The negotiated award is 3.2% across the board for all employees backdated to 1st April. Members agreed this will be paid in the September payroll.

AGREED:

To note the report and confirm the award which will be backdated to 1st April and paid in the September payroll.
Meeting closed at 5.52pm.
Signed:   
________________________



Councillor Carl Thomas
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